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Provider Bulletin 
 

From Molina Healthcare New Mexico, Inc. 
(February 2022) 

 
Consolidated Appropriations Act  

Effective January 1, 2022 
 
Pursuant to the Consolidated Appropriations Act (CAA), effective January 1, 2022, health insurance 
carriers are required to verify and update provider directory information not less frequently than once 
every 90 days.  Providers must respond to provider directory data validation requests within 90 days 
of the date of the request.  If a provider’s data cannot be verified 180 days after the last verification 
date, the provider’s information will be suppressed from the online provider directory until such time 
the data can be validated.  Molina regularly reviews provider data and refreshes the online provider 
directory on a daily basis. 
 
We recommend all providers review the Molina online directory and submit changes to Molina 
Healthcare using the Provider Change Form or the Provider Information Form.  Click on the links 
below for the forms. 
 
Molina Provider Change Form 
 
Provider Information Form 
 
Data changes may include but are not limited to:  
 

• Name, address, office location, office hours, email, telephone and fax numbers 
• Closure of office location(s) 
• Open or close your practice to new patients (PCPs only) 
• Provider joining or leaving a practice 
• Change in services or specialties offered 
• National Provider Identifier (NPI) 
• Languages spoken 
 

Helpful Resources: 
Consolidated Appropriations Act 
 
 
 

Thank you for your commitment to serving 
Molina Healthcare of New Mexico Members and the community! 

https://www.molinahealthcare.com/-/media/Molina/PublicWebsite/PDF/Providers/nm/Medicare/provider-change-form-FINAL.pdf
https://www.molinamarketplace.com/marketplace/nm/en-us/Providers/%7E/media/Molina/PublicWebsite/PDF/providers/nm/marketplace/forms/Practitioner-Information-Form.pdf
https://www.congress.gov/116/plaws/publ260/PLAW-116publ260.pdf

